DRAFT
 




    BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

     Wednesday, April 11, 2012
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Matthew Strauss, Vice Chairman, Richard Malagrifa,  Selectmen Barry Greenfield, Jill G. Sullivan ,David Van Dam, and Dave Castellarin, Town Administrator. 
Public Hearing continued: 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to open the continued Public Hearing for the Earth Removal Permit request f or 60 Tupelo Road, Swampscott, Mass, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
The following dialogue took place with the Earth Removal Advisory Committee members Mr. Eugene Bardon and Mr. John Piccarello 
· Tarps are a requirement to cover the dirt on the bed of the trucks.

· Started to remove dirt prior to receiving and permits. 

· Hours of operations were discusses. 

· Ending time is 3:30PM.

· No trucks before 7AM.
· No Hauling on Saturdays. 
· Repairing of roads will be done.

· Duration of the project will take six weeks.
Selectman Greenfield suggestion the starting time of 7AM seemed early.

Gene Bardon addresses the starting time, and came to these time frames due to the fact that operations and construction site can open at 7:00AM.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion b Selectman Malagrifa to approve the Earth Removal Permit for 60 Tupelo Road, Swampscott, Mass and charge a fee of $250.00, for the Earth Removal permit for 60Tupelo Road, Swampsoctt, Mass, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
Discussion:
Dog park discussion took place with representatives speaking from SPOT.

Members Andrea Diamant, Jenn Dorsey and Lynn Zabar of the SPOT presented their final location request for the Dog Park.
Spot members are feeling uncomfortable with asking people who have donated their money to wait longer on the project.  

Dave Castellarin, Town Administrator spoke on the possible buying of land behind the Bertram House if approved at Town Meeting it could provide a bigger location for SPOT. The Town would survey this land to see if it is appropriate for a dog park. 

Selectman Sullivan commented that the Board is committed to finding a place for a dog park. Selectman Sullivan asked about access to the park.
Selectman Van Dam believes the SPOT group has waited long enough on a location.

The SPOT members were willing to wait to see what happens at Town Meeting as it relates to the Bertram Land. 
Nelson Kessler of the Conservation Committee suggest the Town hire a wetland specialist 

The Board unanimously voted on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve a location for the SPOT group if it is feasible for a four lot parcel behind the pumping station pending approval of Town meeting to purchase the land, seconded by Selectman Sullivan.

Discussion:
Selectman Greenfield spoke to the Board on issuing a RFP for the cell tower. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to start the process of issuing an RFP for a lease with a private company, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.
Request for a street light to be installed on an existing wooden pole in front of 5 Puritan Lane.  No action taken, request was tabled. 
Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve the contract for the new Town Administrator, Thomas Younger, seconded by Selectman Greenfield.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve a request from Jack Gould to display a temporary sign at the new chain link fence back stop facing Humphrey Street from April 12, 2012 through May 1, 2012, seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion Selectman Sullivan to approve an invoice for Kopelman & Paige, P.C in the amount $14, 484.00, for services through February 29, 2012, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.  
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve the meetings date for the Board of Selectmen to be on May 7, 2012 starting at 6PM prior to Town Meeting, May 8, 2012, if needed for a second night of Town Meeting, May 23, 2012, June 6, 2011, June 20, 2012, July 11, 2012, and July 25, 2012, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve the personnel changes to the personnel Policy, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 

Appointments:
The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to appoint Jennifer Buras 16 Phillips Avenue, Swampscott, Mass to the Personnel Board for a term of three years, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.
New & Old Business: 
Selectman Greenfield spoke on the following items:

· Bike rack at the MBTA/ Dave Castallarin, Town Administrator will give a call to the MBTA.

· Leaf blowing policy should continue looking at it.

· One EMT per Ambulance / Dave Castellarin will look at the contract.

· Organizing a group to meet with Dr. Larry Block.

Selectman Van Dam spoke on the following items.

· Chairman Dempsey of the House Ways and Means and $160, 000.00 that has been earmarked for the Town of Swampscott. 

· Selectman Van Dam commented that there is still movement on the Chapter 70 funding, but the formula still needs to be changed. 

Selectman Malagrifa spoke on the following:

· At the next meeting of the Board of Selectman there will be dialogue on how to form the Historic District Study Committee. 
Resident Time:

· Resident Fiona Barrett of 72 Greenwood Avenue, Swampscott, Mass spoke on the parking that will be restricted on Greenwood Avenue once the construction starts at the Middle School. Fiona Barrett would like to see resident permit parking during this construction time. 
Administrator’s Report:
Dave Castellarin, Acting Town Administrator spoke on the following:

· Town’s offer to purchase land at the Bertram House which would need to be approved at Town Meeting. 
· Golf Tournament was discussed.

· New website has been completed, encouraged residents to check it out. 

· Town Hall employees making a donation to Dress for Soxcess to support the Jimmy Fund through the Red Sox. 
· Dave Castellarin, Town Administrator thanked the Board for their support and confidence with him over the last couple of months.   
Selectmen’s Time:

Selectman Greenfield spoke on a fundraiser that will be held sometime in May at the Italian Club for Veterans. 
Selectman Van Dam spoke on the Senior Center making donations to the Jimmy Fund through the Red Sox.  Selectman Van Dam informed the community that the Senior Center is now open on Saturday by volunteers and breakfast is two dollars.
Selectman Malagrifa informed the community that the Rails to Trails committee are having a bike sale. Selectman Malagrifa spoke on the upcoming zero waste day to be held in April.  Selectman Malagrifa thanked Dave Castellarin for his hard work and dedication over the last couple of months as acting Town Administrator. Selectman Malagrifa spoke on the Chapter 70 funding and believes it is going in the right direction. Selectman Malagrifa recognized Selectman Van Dam for his involvement with Chapter 70 and commented that the Town of Swampscott is fortunate to have him working in the Town of Haverhill. Selectman Malagrifa encouraged everyone to go out and vote in the April election. 
Selectman Sullivan wished Selectman Matt Strauss success on the upcoming election and commented no matter what happens this is his last meeting as Chairman and Thanked Selectman Strauss for all he has done. 
Selectman Strauss spoke on being Selectmen for the past three years. Selectman Strauss commented that he would like to remain on the Board for the next three years. Selectman Strauss believes being the Chairperson comes with a lot of responsibilities like setting the agenda and controlling the meetings. Selectman Strauss speaks that responsibilities can also at certain times come with criticism.  Selectman Strauss wanted to speak to the point of clarification that he has been criticized on publicly by his opponent. Selectman Strauss is speaking on the past Selectmen‘s meeting that had the Harbor Masters position and appointment as an agenda item. Selectman Strauss thought this matter should have been handled in Executive Session, but was asked by Larry Bithell to have the dialogue in open session. 
Adjournment:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to adjourn meeting at 9: 45PM seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
Attest:

Maureen Shultz, Administrative Assistant 

